MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 7th JUNE 2012

APOLOGIES

Steve Booth

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the April 2012 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings. (There was no May meeting due to a lack of venue)

MATTERS ARISING

The event at Beverley had been a washout with no organisers on site to instruct us plus no cover from the driving rain. 

Arthur Pickering had sourced two 40 gallon containers in which to burn the site rubbish.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Ian gave a full account of the month’s expenses and income. Income had been £645 from subscriptions and catering with expenses of £388 from water abstraction, water rates, new microwave, boarding for the harbour, housekeeping sundries, catering, prizes and a contribution towards the inter club yachting trophy. Membership stands at 154 full me3mbers, 29 juniors of whom 60% live within the East Riding boundaries. 

The secretary added that he had been required to complete a corporation tax return and also submit a copy of our accounts and constitution. It would appear that we are not liable for corporation tax and after fulfilling certain obligations we will not need to submit another return for 5 years.

EVENTS

The Club Sunday on 10th May was a success as was the NADS fast electrics on 27th May, both events being well attended.  The next event is the Club Sunday on 10th June, which will feature Springer Tugs and Club 500’s. There will also be round 1 of the MYA Northern District Series at Carnaby on Sunday 1st July.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The weed was cut on most of the lake despite there being a very low turnout of members. The Chairman asked for more support when and if this is done again. There is very little Milfoil present (the weed we have suffered from) but there is a species of Chara that according to Dr Jonathan Newman (Government advisor) will keep filamentous algae at bay providing the water is clear. We must however make sure that this weed is cut if it does grow.

It has come to the committee’s attention that the pegboard is not being used correctly with some people still not putting their pegs on the board before sailing. There are also many pegs which only bear either a nickname or just initials and all members are reminded that their peg must have their correct name written on it. Following comments and requests from members separate board for skippers who use 2.4GHZ equipment will be erected, as the current space on the board is now too small.

A tombola will be held on our Open Day in August and any prizes will be greatly appreciated. We will also have a boat related bring and buy stall for all your unwanted modelling bits and pieces.

Allan Wood asked if we could have some more flower boxes and Geoff Figgett said he would get some. A £50 allowance has been allowed for these.

John Foster said that the committee had discussed the disposal of our weed cutter that we no longer use and the Chairman asked members what they thought. A price of £900 ovno was agreed and a proposal to sell it was put forward by Paddy Ramsey, seconded by Davis Harkins and passed unanimously by the members present.

John Jenkinson reminded all members that at all times powered craft must give way to sail as they have greater manoeuvring capabilities.

After the meeting, a short team quiz was held, organised by Ian Phillips. The quiz was won by Bunford’s Squad, each team member winning a voltage reduction unit.

Next month Geoff Figgett will organise a quiz.

   Alf Lee                                                                 Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                             (Secretary)

